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GRAND KNIGHT’S NOTES 
Tim Helmer, Grand Knight      
      
     Recruitment is always on our agenda, I want to 
ask each member to gain at least one new 
candidate.  
     I want to encourage all members to plan on 
volunteering when asked. There are many activities 
coming up including the Parade of Flags at Sacred 
Heart Cemetery and several breakfasts during the 
fall and winter.  Please donate your time for these 
important events. 
     Religious Education fund-raiser tickets are on 
sale now.  Get a group of three or four to buy a 
ticket for $100 each.  See Richard Haag to buy 
yours now. 
 
 

 
 
 

TOOTSIE ROLL DRIVE 
    Thanks to all Knights and their family members 
who helped with the recent Tootsie Roll Drive.  
Final results will be available at a later date.   
     A special thanks to Dave McGill and Robert 
Stuart who coordinated the project. 
   
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION TICKETS 
    Religious Education tickets are available through 
Financial Secretary Richard Haag.  They are $100 
per ticket.  There are at least two groups of men 
who are looking for one additional $25 donor to fill 
out a "team of 4" purchasing a ticket.  If you want to 
be a part of one of these teams contact GK Tim 
Helmer (he's part of one team) or Carl Antes (he's 
part of another team).  Or start a team for yourself! 
     The tickets are part of a state-wide fund-raising 
event by the Knights.  The drawing for several large 
cash prizes will be held in the near future.  It raises 
thousands of dollars for religious education 
programs, including Sacred Heart’s.   
 
 
FALL FESTIVAL NEWS 
    The Knights have been asked to help with set-up 
and tear-down of the tables and chairs in the Parish 
Hall for the Fall Festival. 
     Set-up:  Thursday, Nov. 1, 5:30 p.m. 
     Tear down:  Sunday, Nov. 4, approximately 
1:30 to 3 p.m. 
     The more hands we have will be a great benefit 
for all involved.  We hope to see you there!  
 
 
 
 

 
HALL FUND-RAISER 
     Jami Reever won the two KSU vs. KU football 
tickets in the recent raffle to raise funds for 
furniture/equipment for the hall.  Thanks to the 
Runges for the donation of the tickets and to all 
who purchased them, $380 was raised. 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH     

   David / Sharon McGill 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH       

   Jim Muckenthaler 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS  
 

• Oct. 22 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m.  

 

• Nov. 11 Veteran’s Day  

 Parade of Flags – Sacred Heart Cemetery 

 

 

• Nov. 13 Officers’ Meeting, 6:30 p.m. 

 

• Nov. 22 Happy Thanksgiving! 

 

• Nov. 26 Regular meeting – Rosary at 6:30 p.m., 

 Meeting at 7 p.m.  

 

 

 

 
KNIGHTS NOTES 

• Thanks to Marvin Gast for coming back after the 
centennial celebration and filling in all the holes in 
the parking lot left by the “big top” tent.  

• Prior to the September meeting Abby Horak made 
a presentation regarding a new ministry being 
formed in the parish.  It is called the Stephen 
Ministry.  It is a laity ministry that is Christian 
based and is a one-on-one support system for 
people suffering from the "after" effects of a tragic 
event in their lives.  You can get more information 
at www.stephenministries.org. 

• Council web site:  www.KofCEmporia.org 

• Want to receive the newsletter via e-mail?  
Contact Mark Runge (mrunge@emporia.edu).  It 
can also be viewed on the council’s web site.  
Between newsletters e-mail is utilized to keep the 
members updated in a timely manner. 



 

 
    

Please support our newsletter sponsors & thank them for making it possible. 
 
 


